Accessibility Statement
The Belgian Cancer Registry undertakes to make this website accessible, in accordance with the Law of 19 July 2018 on the accessibility of websites and mobile applications of government agencies, implementing Directive (EU) 2016/2102 of the European Parliament and the Council.
This accessibility statement applies to the website: https://kankerregister.org/
Compliance status
At the time of review, this website does not conform to the Web Content Accessibility Guidelines 2.1 Level AA.  In other words, the status is non-compliant.
A new website will be operational from November 2023, and the Belgian Cancer Registry aims to make all elements on the new website accessible.
Preparing your statement
An external accessibility audit has been conducted. This audit involved an in-depth analysis. You can read the report here: https://scan.accessibility.belgium.be/nl/report/2023/cancerregistry.org  
Disproportionate burden
Compliance with accessibility requirements can be waived based on Article 6 of the Law of 19 July, as the measures to comply with these requirements constitute a disproportionate burden, given that the current website will be replaced by a new website in November 2023. The Belgian Cancer Registry will perform the necessary actions for compliance from that moment onwards.
Inaccessible content
· Text alternatives: 
No link title describing the function of the link for an anchor element, no use of the alt attribute on the img element, and no combination of image and link title for the same source in a single link. 
· Adaptability:
No use of h1-h6 to identify section headings and failure to meet success criteria 3.1 and 4.1.
· Contrast:
Contrasts are not strong enough.
· Keyboard:
Impossibility to accept cookies via the keyboard, and the right column is not accessible via the keyboard. 
· Navigability:
No link at the top of each page to jump directly to the main content, at the beginning of a repeated content block to go to the end of that block, and at the top of the page to go to each of the content areas. 
· Readability:
No use of language attributes in the html element.
· Compatibility:
Failure of success criterion 4.1.1 regarding duplication of ID type values and no use of form elements and links. 
Proposed alternatives
The Belgian Cancer Registry is available during office hours at 02/250.10.10.
A staff member can provide any information available on the website verbally.
Feedback and contact information
If you have any questions or comments about the accessibility of our website, you can contact us at:
Belgian Cancer Registry
Koningsstraat 215 bus 7
1210 Brussels
Tel: 02/250.10.10
Fax: 02/250.10.11
info@kankerregister.org
If the contact details above do not provide you with an answer to your questions or comments, or do not provide an adequate answer, you may contact the federal Ombudsman: 
Leuvenseweg 48 bus 6
1000 Brussels
contact@federalombudsman.be
Website Federal Ombudsman 
Preparation of this accessibility statement 
This statement was prepared on 13/09/2023.
The last revision of the statement took place on 29/09/2023. 
